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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
Tim Helmer, Grand Knight      
      
     There are many great things ready to happen in 
the Knights of Columbus.  Plan now to attend the next 
meeting and be a part of something very special. 
     I would like to thank all Knights and their family 
members who helped with the setup and return of the 
flags at the cemetery on Memorial Day. 
 
 

 
 
 

THANK YOU  
     Thanks to all the Brother Knights who came and 
helped with the Feast of the Sacred Heart and Father 
Rich’s surprise 40th birthday party cook out. 
     Many Knights showed up and helped with the 
preparation of the hamburgers, hot dogs and brats.  
The Altar Society members shined with their 
preparation and the side dishes and desserts.  
Several people stayed after the meal and moved 
tables and chairs to ready the hall for Religious 
Education.  Having that many people made it easy 
and enjoyable.  Thanks to everyone! 
 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH     

   Marvin / Carol Tajchman 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       

   Mark Runge 
 
 
 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST MEMBERS 

     We welcome Luke Kriley, Eric Anderson, Andrew 
Brooks and Dr. David Bailey as the council’s newest 
First Degree members. 
     Congratulations and welcome to Leo Council 727!  
 

 

 

FOURTH DEGREE NEWS 
Contact:  Rick Moore 
      

     For information about the Fourth Degree and/or 
becoming a member of the local council, contact Rick 
Moore. 
     There will be more opportunities to join the Fourth 
Degree in 2012.    
 
 
 
 
 

OFFICERS FOR 2012-2013 

     Officers for the 2012-2013 fraternal year have 
been elected.  They are: 
 

 Grand Knight Tim Helmer 
 Deputy Grand Knight Mark Runge 
 Chancellor Dan Vehige 
 Recorder Dan Schneider 
 Treasurer Gene Ohlman 
 Advocate Rick Moore 
 Warden Marvin Gast 
 Inside Guard Rolland Trahoon 
 Outside Guard Marvin Brown 
 Financial Secretary Richard Haag 
 One-year Trustee Ron Dinkel 
 Two-year Trustee Fred Gaede 
 Three-year Trustee Bill Brooks 
 Chaplain Fr. Richard Warsnak 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

 

• June 25 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m. 
 

• July 10 Officers’ Meeting, 5:30 p.m. 

 

• July 23 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m. 

 

• Aug. 14 ESU Back-to-School Block Party 
 

 

 

 

KNIGHTS NOTES 

• A reminder that the rally for Religious Freedom is on 
Friday, June 29, at the south steps of the capital 
building in Topeka.  Come join the Kansas bishops 
in their call for respect for religious freedom. 

• Our council will be involved in the upcoming 
centennial celebration of the church building.  
Planning is still underway so watch for further 
details.  Whatever levels of involvement the council 
has, many members will be asked to pitch in.   

• Thanks to all Knights who helped in any way during 
Fr. Oswaldo Sandoval’s ordination weekend. 

• Council web site:  www.KofCEmporia.org 

• Want to receive the newsletter via e-mail?  Contact 
Mark Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It can also be 
viewed on the council’s web site.  Between 
newsletters e-mail is utilized to keep the members 
updated in a timely manner. 

 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

    

Please support our newsletter sponsors & thank them for making it possible. 
 
 
 

 


